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3. Attendance 
i. Welcome and Declaration by CCCSC Representatives - Nil 
ii. Declaration of Conflict of Interest ʹ Nil 
iii. Declaration of Alternatives by Family of Schools 
iv. Identification of Observers and Guests 

 V. Bonsu ʹ Chair ʹ St. Roch S.S. 

 K. Canlas ʹ Chair of St. Valentine School 

 C. Colucci ʹ Parent - St. Cornelius School 

 M. Cottarino ʹ Parent, St. Joseph Elem (Miss.)/St. Aloysius Gonzaga S.S. 

 J. Creighton ʹ Chair - St. Thomas Aquinas S.S. 

 J. Gordon ʹ Alternate BECDM Family  

 K. Magdangal  - Alternate OAPCE Representative 

 M. Martinovic ʹ Co-Chair -  Our Lady of Mercy 

 C. Murphy ʹ Principal ʹ St. Paul S.S. (Presenter) 

 E. Pegas-Ferreira ʹ Chair ʹ Iona Catholic S.S. 

 N. P
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3. Milk Bags Unlimited ² R. Quattro (OAPCE Representative)  and  I. Quattro (Student at St. Martin 
Secondary School) 

 The attached YouTube clip was played for the CCCSC and illustrates how the bags are 
processed and woven into the mats. 

 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lkRm0FBP_5Y&feature=youtu.be 

C. REPORTS 

1. Trustee Report – S. Xaviour 

 Trustee Xaviour, on behalf of the Trustees, thanked everyone for attending the 
Commissioning Ceremony and the meeting.  He also thanked R. Quattro and I. Quattro for the 
presentation and will share with the other Trustees all the good things that are going on in DP 
Schools. 

 
2. Superintendent’s Report – M. Mazzorato 

 The Dufferin-Peel Catholic District School Board (DPCDSB) is dedicated to promoting 
stewardship and sustainable practices throughout the board and, for the first time, this year 
a new leadership award, St. Hildegard of Bingen Viriditas Award, has been introduced.  At 
the September 2015 Board Meeting, an individual who has demonstrated an unwavering 
commitment to stewardship and sustainable practices will be recognized.  This award will be 
presented on an annual basis. 

 In 2013 ʹ 2014, the DPCDSB was one of just three school boards in the Province in which 
100% of schools received Eco Certification.  This year we hope to achieve the same goal and 
to achieve higher levels within certification. 

 More focus is being placed on eco-friendly practices at the CEC and Keaton Centre.  Staff 
members at both facilities are invited to participate in board-wide activities such as National 
Sweater Day and Earth Hour.  The CEC and Keaton Centre are also invited to participate in 
the collection of milk bags for the Milk Bags Unlimited initiative. 

 National Sweater Day will be held on February 5, 2015 and students and staff at all our 
schools and facilities are encouraged to participate.  Emphasis is being placed on the 
Catholic social tea

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lkRm0FBP_5Y&feature=youtu.be
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on, including mathematics.   A USB key was provided to CCCSC members with a video clip on 
Growth Mindset in Math.  The video was played for the CCCSC. 

 
3. Diocesan Report – G. Ogundele 

 A meeting of Catholic School Council Parish Representatives has been arranged on March 3, 
2015, at St. Leonard Parish Hall in Brampton.  The Most Rev. John A. Boissonneau, Auxiliary 
Bishop of Toronto, will be attending and will address the group.  Parish Representatives 
should confirm their attendance by e-mailing idellarosa@rogers.com .  A save-the-date flyer 
will be e-mailed to all schools. 

 G. Ogundele suggested that the Board showcase to the media some of the positive work 
that goes on in a number of our schools, i.e. the collection of milk bags to weave mats for 

mailto:idellarosa@rogers.com
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 Milk Bags Unlimited has requested that DRAPCE members begin the collecting of milk bags 
again. In 2012-2013, in response to the Haiti Earthquake relief efforts, the Dufferin-Peel 
community collected one million milk bags.  DRAPCE is appealing to DP schools to start 
collecting the bags again.  Mats woven from the bags are being shipped to Sierra Leone to 
the Ebola Clinics to provide something comfortable for the patients to lie upon. It is likely 
that the mats are destroyed after use to avoid contamination, which makes the need for the 
mats more desperate.  Mats are being shipped out on a continuous basis, along with other 
ƐƵƉƉůŝĞƐ͕�ǀŝĂ��ƌ͘�^ŝŵŽŶĞ͛Ɛ�tĂƌĞŚŽƵƐĞ͘���dŚĞ��W��^��ǁŝůů�ďĞ�ƐĞŶĚŝŶŐ�ŽƵƚ��ŽĂƌĚǁŝĚĞ�
information about the appeal and collection procedures to be followed.   

 
5. SEAC Report – P. Olivieri 

 Superintendent D. Amaral, Assistan



 


